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Upcoming Events 

 

 
•SOB Meeting 

Sun. Dec. 8th     
12:00pm 

 

 

 
•Board Meeting 

Sun. Dec. 8th  
1:30pm 

 
 

 

 
•SOC Holiday Party 

Sat. Jan 4th  
12:00-3:00pm 
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Parents Association for People with Disabilities   

   Director’s Corner  
Howdy all, 

 

Oh the weather outside is frightful, but the thoughts of camp 2014 are so delightful. As 

we move into the holiday season I am gearing up for staffing for next summer’s camp. 

We have a lot of staff interested in returning, and couple that with some quality new 

staff, we should be in store for another great summer.  As we near the end of 2013, I 

would like to take the time to thank all of those who have helped us this past year. We 

have many great supporters who either donated money, time or both, to help make this 

year a great one for Shady Oaks. Without the support of all of our friends and family, 

there is no way SOC would have survived 67 years. Over the years I have been simply 

amazed to see everyone pull together to make the dream of each summer at SOC 

become a reality. As many of you know, we are one of, if not the last, parent owned 

and operated camps for people with disabilities still in existence. This is due in large 

part to the dedication and sacrifice each and everyone one of you has made. From the 

boyscouts and school groups raking leaves and cleaning buildings, to the foundations, 

businesses and individuals who donate to us every year, all of us at SOC send a very 

heartfelt thank you. We would not be here without you! Last but not least thank you to 

all of the parents and campers who spend so much of their free time fundraising 

throughout the year. Every dime that is raised goes directly into running SOC, and 

every dime is surely needed. Well friends, hope you have a happy and safe holiday 

season. Hope to see you all at the holiday party on January 4th! 

 

Scott Steele 

Executive Director 
 
 

Shady Oaks Camp Newsletter 
 December 2013 



  Fundraisers   
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Tickets are $10.00 each 

The grand prize is either a Crosley CR 12-2 
Ijuke deluxe juke box or $500 cash. 

Second prize will get the remaining prize. 
 

The juke box can play Cds, IPOD, MP3’s and 
also has a standard AM/FM radio. 

 
If you would like to purchase or sell the raffle 

tickets please contact Mary Pisano at 
agnesmpisano@hotmail.com or 708. 532. 1916. 

We are continuing our 
fundraiser that will assist 
parents in raising funds for 
camp time. Shady Oaks 
Camp will provide plastic 
donation boxes for parents 
to place at businesses in 
their communities.  

These boxes are specifically for parents to 
raise money for camp time.  
 

Fifty percent of all donations collected 
will go directly to campers’ accounts and 

the other fifty percent raised will go 
towards operating camp. This fundraiser, 
if done correctly can raise a lot of money 

for your child’s camp time! 
 

If you are interested in placing a box in 
your community, please contact Scott at 

708.301.0816 
 
  

Camp Board member Sheila Newcomb will be 
holding a garage sale fundraiser for camp on  

June 6th and 7th at her home.  
All proceeds will benefit camp. 

 We are looking for donation items for the sale. If 
you would like to donate some items please contact  
Sheila at kidtrax98@comcast.net. All items need to 
be delivered no earlier than a week before the sale. 

mailto:agnesmpisano@hotmail.com


  Thank You   
 

  Dues   
 

 SOC Holiday Party  
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We would like to thank the employees from the Dominion Employee Giving Program who have 
pledged donations throughout 2013: Patrick Chmielewski, Frank Keske, David Loy, Gregory 
Ponto, Kim Vogelsanger and Joseph C. Wood. We encourage all of you to check with your 
company to see if they have a corporate matching grant program or look into what you can do to set 
one up if they do not. 
 
We would also like to thank the St. Johns Youth Group for raking lots and lots of leaves on 
November 7th. 
 
One last thank you to the  
Lemont Classic Car Club  
For their generous donation to  
SOC this month! 
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Parents Association membership dues 
are due now. 

If paid before December 31, 2013 dues 
are only $50.00 

If paid after the 31st they are $100.00. 
 

Please note dues MUST be paid to be an 
active member in the association and for 
your child to attend Shady Oaks Camp. 
If dues are not paid your child will not 

be eligible to attend camp for 2014 
 

The camp holiday party is  
Saturday, January 4th, 2014  

from 12pm-3pm in the dining hall.  
All staff and campers (current and former), 
parents and camp supporters are invited to 

attend. Please RSVP to 
soc16300@sbcglobal.net, by Friday 

December 27th. Once RSVP'd, all attendees 
will be asked to bring a item for  

our potluck lunch.  



  Bylaws   
 

 

 

 
 

 

ARTICLE VI 

MANAGEMENT 
Current 
SECTION 3 
Election of the Board of Directors shall be held at the June General Meeting of each year.  The Board of Directors 
shall be installed at the September meeting. 
  
Proposed 
SECTION 3 
Election of the Board of Directors shall be held at the September General Meeting of an even year.  The Board of 
Directors shall be installed at the October meeting. 
  
  
  
Current 
SECTION 5 
All the officers and members of the Board of Directors may be re-elected for any number of consecutive one year 
terms. 
  
Proposed 
SECTION 5 
All the officers and members of the Board of Directors may be re-elected for any number of consecutive two year 
terms. 
  

    ARTICLE VII 

    OFFICERS 
     Current 
      SECTION 1 
      The Officers of the Association shall consist of a President, Vice-President, Treasurer,      
      Associate Treasurer, Recording Secretary, and Corresponding Secretary, all of whom shall  
              be elected by the members attending the General meeting in June and installed for  
                the September meeting. 

 
Proposed 
SECTION 1 
The Officers of the Association shall consist of a President, Vice-President, Treasurer, 
Associate Treasurer, Recording Secretary, and Corresponding Secretary, all of whom 
shall be elected by the members attending the General meeting in September and 
installed for the October meeting 
 
 
          Current 
           SECTION 2 
              Each Officer shall hold office for a period of one year or until a qualified         
                 successor is elected. 
 
 
                   Proposed 
                   SECTION 2 
 

               Each Officer shall hold office for a period of two years or until a qualified      
               successor is elected. 
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  Bylaws Con’t   
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 ARTICLE IX 

MEETINGS  

Current 

SECTION 1 

There shall be a maximum of six (6) General Meetings held at camp each year.  Special meetings may be 
called upon fifteen (15) days prior written notice.  General meetings during the months of September, 
January (at the SOC holiday party, if necessary), April, May, June, and July (at Open House, if 
necessary). 
  
Proposed 
SECTION 1 
There shall be a maximum of six (6) General Meetings held at camp each year.  Special meetings may be 
called upon fifteen (15) days prior notice (via email or the US postal system )  General meetings during 
the months of  September, November, January ( at the party, if necessary), March, May, June. 
  
  
  

Article X 
  

NOMINATIONS 
Current 
SECTION 1 
A nominating committee consisting of three (3) members shall be appointed by the President no later 
than March.  This committee shall propose two (2) names for each office and six (6) names for the Board 
of Directors.  The names so proposed are to be turned over to the Corresponding Secretary at least fifteen 
(15) days prior to the April meeting.  Additional nominations may be received from the  
floor during the May meeting.  The nominations will be closed after the May meeting. 
  
  
Proposed 
SECTION 1 
A nominating committee consisting of three (3) members shall be appointed by the  
President no later than March. This committee shall propose two (2) names for each  
office and nine (9) names for the Board of Directors.  The names so proposed are to  
be turned over to the Corresponding Secretary at least fifteen (15) days prior to the  
May meeting.  Additional nominations may be received from the floor during the  
May meeting.  The nominations will be closed after the May meeting.  
The slate of officers and Directors will be published in the newsletter in June,  
July and August. Elections will be held at the Sept. General Meeting 
  
  
Entirely new section 
 
Proposed 
SECTION 2 
For a member to run for an office or director, that person should have  
the following qualifications: Having been a member of PACP for a  
minimum of 2 years and have observed 4 Board meeting per year to see  
the operations of the Board. 
 



 

  Save the Date – December  
 

 

 

 

   Shady Oaks Camp 

  16300 Parker Rd 

  Homer Glen, IL 60491 

 

  Ph. (708) 301-0816 

  Fx. (708) 301-5091 

  Soc16300@sbcglobal.net 

  www.shadyoakscamp.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To view this newsletter & past ones, visit us at www.shadyoakscamp.org 

Any additional news or corrections, please contact Michelle at 

shadyoakscamp@writeme.com or (708) 301-0816.  

(Pictures and stories from campers & staff are always welcome!) 
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   Donations    
 
 
 

 

If you would like to donate to Shady Oaks Camp 
Please make checks payable to Shady Oaks Camp and 

mail to: 
Shady Oaks Camp 
16300 Parker Rd 

Homer Glen, IL 60491 
 

You can also donate online through our website 
www.shadyoakscamp.org 

click the PayPal button 
 

 

  
Corporate Matching Grant Program 
Several companies participate in matching grant 

programs meaning the amount of money raised by the 
individual or a group of individuals is matched by your 

corporation. 
. 

So don’t forget to talk to your company’s human 
resources department to see if they are willing to match 

a donation that you make to Shady Oaks Camp. If so, 

then spread the word to your co-workers as quickly as 
you can. Every penny counts! 

 

   Sunday    Monday    Tuesday     Wednesday        Thursday                Friday             Saturday 

 

 8                           9                          10                            11                            12                            13                          14 

 

 15                        16                         17                            18                            19                           20                           21 

 

 22                         23                        24                            25                            26                           27                           28 

 

 29                         30                        31                                                                                   

                                                                  

 

  1    2    3       4           5                              6                            7 

            12 pm SOB Mtg 
 

   1:30 pm Board Mtg 
 

     Juke Box Raffle 
  Winner Announced 

Parents  
Association 

Membership 
Dues due  

Tomorrow! 
 

http://www.shadyoakscamp.org/

